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Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors 

Shout Out from Susan-  

Finding Gratitude in the Midst of Uncertainty  

St. Paul writes in 1 Thess 5:18, ñIn everything give 

thanks.ò Thanksgiving is deeply rooted in our faith. How 

do we find gratitude when our lives and world are filled 

daily with uncertainty and constant change? I chatted with 

a young woman while getting my carsô oil changed. She 

has decided to take a stance against the ugliness in the 

world by not watching news or social media. With two 

small children at home, she is intentionally raising them to 

see the beauty in the world and to grow up happy instead  

of filled with anxiety. She was a breath of fresh air to me 

and hopefully many others.  

Everyone can endure some sort of short-term craziness 

knowing that there is an end in sight and life will return    

to normal. But lately, the things happening in our societies, 

nation and world donôt seem to have an end time to them. 

They just keep spiraling downward.  And itôs taking us 

down with it. The uncertainty of the world is not going to 

change, but we can change. We are not built to always be 

stressed out. Nor as Christians are we to be of the world, 

joining in on the trendy even if it hurts other people and 

harms our relationship with God. According to St. Paul,  

we are to rise above worldly ways- be in the world, but   

not of the world.   

Last month I attended a clergy gathering on gratitude with 

Diane Butler Bass as the guest speaker. She too, was feel-

ing the weight of the world and struggling to find a place  

of gratefulness in her life. This inspired her latest book, 

ñGrateful, The Subversive Practice of Giving Thanks.ò I 

was blessed with the gift of being immersed in a study of 

gratitude for 3 days. Most people donôt have 3 days to 

spend away from home and tend to the soul. But we should. 

Because that time was precious in that I was able to escape 

from politics, breaking news, social media, conflict, agen-

das and so much more. I was able to clear my head and be 

present with God. Then I began to feel grace surrounding 

me. Gratitude began to fill my heart and soul. I was still in 

the world, just not participating of the worldly ways.  

Gratitude doesnôt come from outward findings. Gratitude 

comes from the soul as an expression of giving thanks to 

God, even when the ugliness of the world looms overhead. 

Dr. Robert Emmons, UC Davis found that gratitude is good 

for the heart, mind and soul. ó1. Gratitude allows celebra-

tion of the present. 2. Gratitude blocks toxic emotions 

(anger, resentment, regret and depression). 3. Grateful peo-

ple are more stress-resilient. 4. Gratitude strengthens social 

ties and self-worth.ò 

The first thing we need to recapture gratitude is to find time 

to spend with God. Go for a hike and absorb the beauty of 

creation right now. Turn off the news and social media and 

actually speak to your family and friends. Before opening 

Facebook or reading the newspaper in the morning, read a 

devotion or scripture and lift up a prayer of thanksgiving. 

Let God guide your day and life. The quickest way to tap 

into your soul is to be still and know God (Ps 46:10). In 

prayer, God will strengthen and renew your heart and soul. 

No matter what is going on in your lives, no matter what 

the craziness or chaos, God cannot be moved and when we 

quiet out hearts enough and move away from the chaos, we 

find the stillness of God ever present.  In our awareness, we 

see God and all that Godôs Spirit is doing in the world, per-

haps even in you!  

Next, remind yourself of all that is good in your life. You 

have a house, family to love, friends who care about you, 

perhaps a job, food, car, an education, etc. Donôt forget 

God, faith and a loving church family! These are constants 

in your life. They are your anchors. When too much of the 

world takes space in your heart, then there is no room for 

Godôs love and grace to fill your heart. Itôs time to get rid 

of negativity and sadness found in our world right now and 

reclaim that space for God. We can work to eradicate these 

concerns better when we are not stuck in the middle of the 

downward spiral.  

Letôs spread gratitude this month! Every time someone 

asks you ñhow are you doing?ò Return with ñI am Grate-

ful.ò Simple words that cause each of us to recheck our 

gratitude meter and be thankful. Itôs hard to complain about 

something when a person just told you that you are grate-

ful! (see #2 above.) Gratitude produces more gratitude. We 

can change the attitude of our communities simply by being 

grateful and living 

into gratitude. 

Thanksgiving 

blessings-  

Pastor Sue  



United Methodist Women  
Simple Tips for  

Greener Living 

 

 

 

 
 

At our annual Holiday Bazaar, we 

find an array of treats and treasures 

and fun handmade/homemade items. 

The atmosphere of excitement is pal-

pable! It's a wonderful day to show-

case our talents and share a time of 

comradery. What a joy, especially 

that evening when we can relax with 

our feet up and review the day's suc-

cess. By supporting the Bazaar, I feel 

we are strengthening our relation-

ships and spreading the Good News. 

I didn't always think this way but I 

pick up some wisdom as I age! I 

hope you agree and don't dismiss be-

ing a part of this or other of our 

church projects or commit-

tees....which is a segue for me to put 

a reminder out there for accepting 

positions when the Nominations 

Committee comes calling. As the 

apostle Paul wrote, each part of the 

body of Christ has an important role 

to play. A simply way to 'greener' 

living is right here in front of us as 

we listen for God's call to understand 

and find our role in caring for His 

creation. 

 

Also, as the season of gift giving 

draws closer, please remember Small 

Business Saturday on November 30. 

This is actually a national holiday 

started in 2010 to celebrate small 

businesses and encourage us to shop 

locally. Let's enjoy and spend at our 

neighborhood stores and eateries. 

It can be a new tradition!  
 

Kathy Wagenbach,  

UMW Program Coordinator 

UMW Meeting Wednesday, November 6th at 1 p.m. 

We will have preliminary reports on our bazaar sales and 

give thanks for this opportunity to support missions.  

Time to Order Your Poinsettias  

Itõs that time of the year again when we 
would like to decorate our sanctuary with 
poinsettias for Christmas Worship.  
 

Below you will find a form which gives 
you an opportunity to order a plant and 
to dedicate it in memory or in honor of a 
friend or loved one.  
 

Once you have filled out your form, return it by placing it in 
the offering plate or you may return it to the church office by 
noon on Monday, Nov. 18.   Please pay when ordering .  Make 
checks payable to First UMC. 
 

The cost for a poinsettia is $8.00.  
 

If you would like to bring in a poinsettia to share, we would 
appreciate knowing in whose honor or memory it's for. Poin-
settias may be brought to the church anytime by Thursday, 
December 19th. (We would need the information by Dec. 17 th in order to 

have them listed in the bulletin.)  

 

Please take your Poinsettias home after the 10:30 am service 
on Sunday, Dec. 29.  Thank you.  

 
 
 

I would like to donate a poinsettia.  
   
In Memory of___________________________________________ 
     
In Honor of_____________________________________________ 
   
        I will bring a poinsettia.  
 
        I will donate the cost of a poinsettia ($8.00). 
                                                  _____ red            _____ pink             _____ white 
 
Given by_______________________________________________  
Envelope #______________ 



Canton UMC  

November Birthdays 

4-  Cody Halvorson 

5-  Bonnie Pannier 

 

November Anniversaries 

17ï Del & Michele  

Halvorson 

 

Please call the office if we 

are missing any important 

dates.  Thanks! 

November Suggested Reading 
 

Fresh Faith- The message of 

fresh faith is illustrated by true 

stories of men and women 

whose lives have been changed 

by the power of faith. The same 

faith that can transform your 

life. 

Thank you to everyone 

who showed up for and 

worked at the Spaghetti 

dinner.   
 

Brooklyn MacDonald 

received her Bible dur-

ing service on October 

20th. 

Canton Sunday School is held on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month.  

Sunday School is open to children age 3 and up thru high school!  

Are you Ready to Join the Family of God?  

God has called you and searched you. You have 

found your church home at either Canton UMC or 

First UMC. We would like to officially welcome you 

and make you part of our church family. We will be 

celebrating Holy Baptisms and receiving new mem-

bers on Nov 10th. Pastor Sue invites anyone who 

wishes to become part of the family of God at Canton 

or First UMC to give her a call 608-617-8149 (cell). 

Letôs make this day a new beginning for you!  

Missing 

A framed saying that said "What if you woke up today with 

only what you thanked God for yesterday?"  disappeared from 

the narthex shelf.  It belonged to me and I would appreciate 

knowing what happened to it.  Karen Rindsig 

Daylight savings ends at  

2am on Nov. 3rd.   

Donôt forget to turn your 

clocks back one hour. 

Canton Altar Decor 

ñGratitude is a quality similar to electricity: it must be produced and discharged and used up 

in order to exist at all.ò ~ William Faulkner 

Mark your calendar!  
Charge Conference is coming up 

on December 15th at 3:30 pm  

at RL UMC 

http://www.dailycelebrations.com/092599.htm


2- Lincoln Buergi 

3- Bev Ricci 

12- Ken Engel 

17- Layne Manley 

18- Candy Bandli 

19- Mark Berger 

19- Adalynn Frye 

20- Ken George 

22- Jeff Wille 

25- Jason Rae 

26- John Rae 

29- Tawni Moin 

30- Derek Spear 

 

19-  Betsy & Don Gerland 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is 

not listed then please call the 

office to update your info.  

~Steph      

With Deepest 

Sympathy 
 

Our deepest sympa-

thies for the family 

of Laura Ret-

tenmund. She 

passed away October 13th.  

 

Also in our prayers:  

June Lihrman, Arlene Hougas, and 

Heather Madison 

A good time was had by all who attended the hayride October 6th  

at Paul & Shirley Toftôs farm.  Thank you Paul & Shirley! 

A  grateful thought toward heaven 

is of itself a prayer.~ Gotthold 

Ephraim Lessing 
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